
March 27,2008 

Christopher Meyer 
Project Manager 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 

CH2LI HILL 

2485 Natomas Park Drlve 

Sulte 600 

Sacramento, CA 

Tel 9 16-920-0300 

Fax 9116-920-8463 

Subject: CA-IS0 Interconnection Facilities Study and MMC Comment Letter 
Chula Vista Energy Upgrade Project (07-AFC-4) 

Dear Mr. Meyer: 

Attached please find one original and 12 clspies of the California Independent System 
Operator's lnterconnection Facilities Study (IFAS)for the Chula Vista Energy Upgrade 
Project (CVEUP) (07-AFC-4). Also attached are one original and 12 copies of MMC 
Energy's comments on the 1FAS. 

The IFAS indicates that to reliably intercormect the CVEUP the project would be required 
to implement upgrades to certain relays artd circuit breakers. The IFAS also indicates that 
the project would be required either to reconductor and reinforce two segments of 
transmission line (portions of South Bay tcl Sweetwater and Otay to Otay Tap) or /install 
Special Protection Schemes (SPSs) to mitigate potential line overloads, instead of the 
reconductoring (pp. 16-17). MMC has discussed this matter with San Diego Gas and 
Electric (SDG&E) and the California Independent System Operator (CA-ISO)and has 
clarified with these agencies that both options (reconductoring and SPS) are feasible. The 
MMC Energy comment letter included in this submittal indicates MMC's commitment to 
providing certain system upgrades, including SPS equipment to mitigate the potential 
transmission line overloads, instead of reconductoring the two transmission line 
segments. 

The system upgrades that SDG&E undertakes to ensure the reliable deliverability of 
electricity generated by the CVEUP would be permitted by the California Public IJhlities 
Commission as lead agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) at 
the time these improvements take place. It is the responsibility of the CEC Staff and 
MMC as Applicant, however, to consider the potential environmental impacts of {he 
system upgrade program as indirect but ri!asonably foreseeable future effects of the 
CVEUP. The attached MMC Energy comment letter describes the system upgrades that 
MMC Energy has committed to providing These upgrades include: 

Replacing circuit breakers MG641 and MG642 at Montgomery Substation 






























































